Dover Heights Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

DOVER HEIGHTS PRECINCT

Monday 4th August - Dover Heights 2008 at Kimberley Reserve Hall

Blake St   Dover Heights – 7:40pm

Apologies:  Cr Kay
Attendance: Mayor Strewe, Cr Betts as per attendance sheet
 

John Lewis: Meeting Chairman 

Michael Lewis: Secretary

Meeting commenced at 7:45m.

 
 
JL: Letterboxing seems to have been successful.

Welcomed attendees
 
Candidates for Hunter Ward
 
Cr Sally Betts - Liberal
Councillor for 13 years- Major achieved=rs – initial fed funding for Cliff walk – roundabout at seven ways, Military Rd improvements – Always available to all over whole period – always return calls – taken everyone’s concerns to council – stakeholders forum at Bondi Beach.

 
Luke Whitington- Labor
Will be available and attending precinct meetings – even if over 2 wards – wants system to be as democratic as possible – as much notice of residents as you can – councils should not be too distant from people. Running mate Lorin Blumenthal also interested in similar if elected. Will have street stalls over next month – contact details available – door knocking. Policies – improve basic services of council – commitment to looking after environment – fighting over development 

Long association with area.

 

IS: Services are never up to scratch

 

JL  Complained about services in Hunter – even though rates are very high.

 

IS: Rubbish system works well – roads in good condition 

 

VS quote for driveway end extension was approx $6,000.

Could be done much more cheaply.

IS: Charges are set – nowadays allowed to do own driveway – inspections are necessary – can now be done by private certifiers more cheaply.

 

JL Trees are being planted in Rodney Reserve in front of houses.

SB: Under control. Lately in Weonga – negotiated and type of trees changed.

 

Is: 8.000,000 visitors at Bondi each year – Hunter ward visitors love to use Bondi Beach as well.

 

Rates: 6 units  per square metre pay as much as a house.

JL: Is there a rating system based on usage.

 

IS: Pays a large rate elsewhere for a block with a large frontage – All services over the whole area are available and used by all – not a ward by ward matter. Cleansing etc of Bondi Beach uses a large amount of our rates. - $7,000,000 a year. Everyone’s beach.

 

Use of Residents’ Preferential parking – street by street – Council goes by requests.

 

Boats issue / Trucks issues – raise with mayor. – parking police help local people park in front of their places.

 

Trucks – at night – some overweight – narrow double-lined area. 

Boats another issue.- many are locally owned – allowed to be parked on road if on a registered trailer.

 

Contact mayor and she will act – on trucks – boats more of a problem – rights issue.

 
Morpheum RH Doughterty Award – Joint Winners – Communication Strategy before the Christmas / New Year award.

Precinct very happy with the management and conduct of the New Year’s Eve event

 

Mentioned new road “traffic” sparkling road blinkers.

Dover Heights School

JL: Precinct meeting at Dover Heights campus of RBSC. – asked mayor – will check.

 

 

Minutes of February 19th May Meeting – Matters Arising
Proposed precinct changes in Hunter ward will be only an increase at the southern end.

 

Childcare centre in Lancaster Rd going – back to residential.

 

SB: Waverley is not cleaned as well as Woollahra and Randwick.

Discussions about use of rates and alternative parking schemes as proposed by Cr Betts and colleagues.

 

SB: Bushcare at end of Weonga – too high on cliff.- will affect views.

 

 

8:55pm

 

 
Next: Mon 10th November
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